
 

LOCKVIEW SCHOOL ADVISORY 

COUNCIL 

 
Wednesday February 28th at 6:30 pm 

Meeting- 6:30pm – Virtual 

 
 
 
 

SAC Executive Members Present: Trisha Houtby, Kerri Runcan, Kim Browning, Ann-Marie Zammit 
 
Parents/Guardians Present: Ede Ediger, Jenn McKenzie, Jamie Pozzebon, Jen Sanchez, Thea Schreiber, Ken Ellens, 
Sarah Prsa, Adelaide Lepp 
Regrets: Principal-Miss Findlay  
 
Staff Members Present: Vice-Principal- Shanna Steenhuis 
Teaching Staff: Mr. Ikola  
 
Meeting called to order at 6:33 pm 
 
 

1 Welcome 
 
Meeting came to order at 6:41 pm with 15 members.  
 

2 Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes 
 
Approval of the January 24th, 2024, meeting minutes. 
 
Motion made by Ken Ellens, 2nd by & Ann-Marie Zammit 
 
Motion Carried 
 

3 Student Report 

 

Hi, I’m Brianna, and I am in Mr. Elia’s class. 
 
I’m Aubree, I'm also in Mr. Elia’s class. 
 
We are both part of 8 student reps for the school council. Today we are here to share an update.  
 
Both our intermediate basketball teams did very well in their seasons. We appreciate the staff and one 
parent who helped coach this season. We will soon have badminton tryouts for intermediates. 
 
The Robotics Club did very well in their competitions against other schools and our 4 junior students will be 
going to the finals tonight at Jeanne Sauve.  
 
A DSBN Stem Expo is coming up next Tuesday where we have four Grade 7 students and four Grade 8 
students attending for the day. We are very lucky to have Mr. Elia and Mr. Wiebe who are helping at this 
event.  
 
The Kindergarten open house on Thursday, February 1st was a blast, and we are excited to have new 
students coming for JK! We have had 26 students register so far. 



 
On the 15th of February, our Term 1 report cards were handed out to our brilliant students, and we know 
everyone worked hard. Hopefully, all students are setting goals for Term 2. 
 
Grade 8 Grad photos recently came back to families!  
 
We also had Everything Pink Day (known as Pink Shirt Day) today. We have it called this now so that 
everyone has an opportunity to find something pink to wear. We have had announcements all week sharing 
information and challenging our thinking about how we can better treat each other. 
 
The Dance-a-thon is coming up soon on Friday, April 12th, it has a spring theme this year. We are calling it 
“Jumping Into Spring”. We know that the school council will be talking more tonight about this event. 
 
World Down Syndrome Day is Wednesday, March 21st, we are lucky to have a parent - Mrs. Belanger (to 
three students in our school) who will talk to several classes about Down Syndrome. 
 
During February, we celebrated black history month. Students in Grades 1 to 8 shared their learning and 
beautiful student-created information on some important people on our morning announcements. You can 
see the bulletin board pictures in the March newsletter. 
 
During our delicious Krispy Kreme doughnuts fundraiser from Mississauga. We sold six hundred sixty (660) 
boxes. 
 
Some amazing students in our school made some awesome friendship chains that go around our school 
brightening the hallways with kind messages! 
 
Mad Science and Dance Club are now finished for students. 
 
We recently have been ordering different lunches. Our students have been enjoying the variety. 
 
We know Miss Findlay and Mrs. Steenhuis shared some of the upcoming dates with you. 

Administration's Report – February 28th, Meeting 

Thank you again for being an amazing school council. On behalf of the staff, we want to thank you for all of 
the support you constantly give the staff and to Shanna and I. We have had a great start-up. We truly 
appreciate the great communication, feedback and kind words. 

 

1. Operational Items 

• Class Photos 
• Parking lot updates 

 
March calendar 

• Gratitude: thankfulness and appreciation 
• Friday, March 1-19: Baha’i Fast (19 days) 
• Tuesday, March 5: STEM Expo (Joe Elia and Paul Wiebe and 8 intermediate students) 
• Wednesday, March 6- 8:00 am- 4 pm; Maintenance on the Ventilation system 
• Thursday, March 7: Urban Craving Lunch 
• Friday, March 8: International Women’s Day 
• Sunday, March 10 - Daylight Savings Time: (the clocks move ahead one hour) and Harriet Tubman 

Day 
• Sunday, March 10 to April 9: Ramadan 
• Monday, March 11 - Friday, March 15: March Break (No School) 



• Monday, March 18- Friday, March 22: JungleSport - gym is not available after school 
• Tuesday, March 19 - Suspension Day (NRPH vaccinations) 
• Thursday, March 21 - World Down Syndrome Day - wear colourful and fun socks; Mrs. Belanger 

sharing information about Down Syndrome to some classes, Pasta lunch and Grade 7 & 8 Have that 
Talk 

• Friday, March 22: World Water Day 
• Friday, March 22: find 1 hour to turn off the lights 
• Saturday, March 23: Earth Hour from 8:30 to 9:30 p.m. 
• Thursday, March 28: Burrito Boyz and Intermediate presentation 
• Friday, March 29: Good Friday (No School) 
• Sunday, March 31: Trans Day of Visibility 

 
April calendar 

• Leading the Change; Activism, Trailblazers, Social Justice, Environment 
• Monday, April 1: Easter (No School) 
• Tuesday, April 2: World Autism Day- Celebrate the Spectrum 
• Thursday, April 4: “Have that Talk” with the Intermediates 
• Monday, April 8: (Total Eclipse), PD Day: Health and Safety p.m., Eid 
• Tuesday, April 9: Skills Canada Presentation 
• Wednesday, April 10: International Day of Pink 
• Thursday, April 11: “Have that Talk” with the Intermediates and Pizza lunch 
• Thursday, April 18: Wrap or Pizza lunch – still deciding 
• Friday, April 12: Jumping into Spring Dance-a-thon 
• Monday, April 22: Earth Day 
• Tuesday, April 23: Staff Meeting 
• Thursday, April 25: Pasta Lunch 
• Friday, April 26: Grade 2/3 and 3 Trip 
• Track and Field 

 
2. Instructional Program 

• EQAO Mid-Year 

 
3. Safe and Inviting Environment 

• Vaccination – Suspensions starts March 18 
• To Talk about with the SAC 
• Dance-a-thon committee 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

4 Financial Report  
 
Approval of the Crispy Crème funds raised to be split equally between the playground and year end field 
trips. 
 
Motion made by Adelaide Lepp, 2nd by & Kim Browning 
 
Motion Carried 



 



5 Bingo Report 
 
January 2024: $773.66 x 2 = $1,574.31 
$386.83 earned per volunteer = $193.42/hr 
 
Delta has given us the new schedule; it is only for the first 6 months of their fiscal year. We will receive the 
back half in a few months as the City is making changes to the program. What are the changes? We do not 
know yet but that is the word from the higher ups. 
 
We have been assigned the same time slots of Thursdays at 1:30pm and Fridays at 9:30pm. The shifts have 
been added to the Sign-Up Genius and are open for the taking! 
 
There are currently 27 shifts that need to be filled to cover all slots until September 2024. Friday March 1 at 
9:30PM needs one volunteer. 
 
Our license renewal was submitted and approved! A component of the approval process includes if we are an 
organization meeting the requirements of holding the license by providing consistent and dedicated 
volunteers. Team Bingo for Lockview is still holding on to a perfect record! Thank you everyone! 
 
Training: https://www.charitablegaming.com/volunteer-training  
 Sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050d4eada929a0fa7-bingo1  
 

6 Discussion/Ideas Brought Forward 
 
Old Business follow up: 

• We are still trying to figure out a pancake date.  
• Vaping Presentation – trying to set up a date for this 
• Dance-A-Thon April 12th – Need a committee to move forward. Chair’s will be Adelaide Lepp & Thea 

Schreiber – members to include, Kerri Runcan, Kim Browning, Jamie Pozzebon, Jenn McKenzie. Will 
meet Virtually Monday March 4th at 7:00 pm. 

• Would appreciate it if everyone could help with a donation for Dance-A-Thon prizes. 
• Updating the Lockview Constitution – The committee has met and they will come back at another 

meeting to discuss. 
• Community Survey – Is being revised (will be sent to the families of Lockview). 
• Playground Sub Committee – looking at dates to meet. 

 
New Business: 

• Track & Field – Will be held at Governor Simcoe field May 13 (Rain date May 15th). Grades 4 to 8 and 
we will need 8 staff for the event. This will be optional for students to participate. The jumping events 
will happen at Lockview. Parents are able to come and watch. 

• Graduation funds – Cost of year books as previously approved up to $750.00 
• Principle Profile – Questions for the council to complete and will be kept at the school going forward 

(best to do in person).  
• Can we do a Lockview Shirt Swap or donation of some sort as we have families that have shirts they 

can no longer use and others may be able to. Shanna to look into the best way to proceed. Every new 
student does get a shirt when they come to Lockview and they can be purchased when available on 
school cash online. 

• Still waiting to hear from Paul Davis for presentation 
• OWL can we use this for our next Virtual meeting – Yes they are tweaking this so its more effective 

during meetings 
• Parking Lot – Can we come up with a better way to have kids get to parents to help ease the parking 

lot congestion before and after school.  
• Can we make up a one page School Council Information pamphlet to be given with the new student 

package for Kindergarten registration – Adelaide Lepp with create a one page document 
 

https://www.charitablegaming.com/volunteer-training
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050d4eada929a0fa7-bingo1


7 Closing Remarks 
 
Next Meeting – Wednesday April 24th, 2024 and will be held in the library 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm 
 

 


